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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

MAY 10, 2017 – 7PM 
COOPER’S GREEN HALL 

 
 

Agenda 
1. Call to Order 
2. Minutes of 2016 AGM 
3. Business arising from the minutes 
4. Annual Report 
5. Financial Report 
6. Membership Report  
7. Election of Directors 
8. Other business 

a. New Constitution (see attached) 
9. Adjournment 

Please remember to keep your membership up to 
date, and we look forward to seeing you at the next 
AGM, as well as volunteer activities within the Park. 
 
Joop & Jessie Burgerjon Endowment for the 
Sargeant Bay Society 
As of Dec. 31, 2016, the Endowment has grown to 
over $14,800 thanks to the generosity of many 
donors who have contributed to date, combined with 
an initial matching grant from the SC Community 
Foundation of $5000. The Society has received a 
dividend of $585.00 for 2016, significantly higher 
than any interest we would have obtained if the 
funds had remained in the banking system. 
 
If you are in the position to add to this Endowment, 
please download the donation form from our website 
and send in with your contribution. All donations are 
tax-deductible.  
 
Please consider the Society in your estate planning. 
 
 
 

 
 
New Educational Signage and Kiosk 
Thanks to a generous grant from BC Parks, the 
Sargeant Bay Society has completed the installation 
of a new kiosk and multiple individual signs in 
preparation for the mounting of educational signage 
on such topics as “The Marsh Ecosystem”, “Invasive 
Plants”, “Bald Eagles and Great Blue Herons” and a 
history of the Society and the Park, to name a few of 
the 12 topics to be covered. The majority of the signs 
should be printed an installed before the AGM in 
May.  
Thanks to the following community businesses for 
their donations, and individuals for their hours of 
work, in completing this worthwhile project: 
   - BC Parks for their financial support,  
   - Gibsons Building Supplies for a great break on   
      construction material prices,  
   - Central Coast Concrete for their donation of the  
      concrete for the project,   
   - West Coast Log Homes for their cedar posts. 
   - Daiton Craig, of Coast Septic, for the use of his  
     backhoe to raise the centre post. 
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Central Coast 
Concrete 
delivering the 
concrete – and 
the rain held 
off until we 
were finished 
the pour!!
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A special thanks to 
new member Alex 
Aegerter who put 
his special skills to 

good use in the construction of the kiosk, to Tom 
Hourigan and Peter Bogardus for their fine 
woodworking, and to Tony Greenfield, Paula 
Burgerjon, John & Janey Talbot, Elise & Rand 
Rudland, Rick Walters, John Nicholson, and new 
member Wayne Rolfe, for their contributions to the 
less technical aspects of the project – labourers in 
other words! 

 

 

 
 

Invasive Plant Eradication Program - 2017 
An intrepid group of volunteers attacked newly 
located Himalayan Blackberry in multiple locations 
on the berm on March 12th. At the same time they 

prepared the sites for the forms to be installed for the 
educational signage displays. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Summer Activities - 2017 
1 - Birding on the Berm – May 7th 
Once again Tony Greenfield will lead this annual 
welcome-to-spring birding event. Last spring 32 
species were counted, with a great variety of early 
spring migrants including Swainson’s Thrush, 
Warbling Vireo, Hammond’s & Pacific Slope 
Flycatchers, Rufous Hummingbird, Common 
Yellowthroat and Cedar Waxwing, to name a few. 

Join us at 
the parking 
lot at 0900 
hours for 3 
hours of 
excellent 
birding.  
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The final product awaits the installation of the 
signage. Check it out on your next visit. 

Daiton Craig 
uses his 
extension boom 
to raise the  
cedar centre post 
that Alex had  
earlier harvested 
from his 
property above 
the Park.!

Some of the 
intricate 
woodworking 
during the 
construction of 
the main 
kiosk. 
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2 - Botany Hike – May 20th 
Join the Society and Kye Goodwin in exploring the 
botany in a new area of Halfmoon Bay. The trail we 
will hike is called Sky High, and we will leave from 
the Redrooffs Road parking lot of Cooper’s Green at 
1000 hrs. This is considered a moderate hike with 
some slippery sections as well as some steeper 
climbs. Good footwear is required.  
 
3 – Honourable Judith Guichon – June 3rd 
Our 29th Lieutenant Governor of BC will  
be hosting the Stewards of the Future conference 
June 2 - 4 on the Sunshine Coast, with 100 youth 
leaders from all over the Province convening at the 
YMCA Camp Elphinstone. Their program will 
include a visit to the Ruby Lake Lagoon Nature 
Reserve and the Iris Griffith Centre on Saturday 
June 3rd when Dr. Michael Jackson will give the 
keynote speech on 'Coastal Wetlands'. The 100 
youth will then hike the trails around the Nature 
Reserve. In the afternoon, travelling back down the 
coast, Her Honour will join the group in a visit to 
Sargeant Bay Provincial Park and meet with 
naturalists from the Sargeant Bay Society to talk 
about the importance of Coastal wetlands.  
 
4 - Halfmoon Bay Days-Cooper’s Green-July 9th 
Visit the Society display booth to hear updates on 
our activities, renew memberships and share ideas. 
 
5 –Intertidal Explorations-Lee-Ann Ennis -  
      July 23rd 
Join the SBS and the Ruby Lake Lagoon Society for 
a low tide on July 23rd for our very successful annual 
Intertidal Exploration with Lee-Ann and the crew 
from the Iris Griffith Centre. The wet tanks are 
always a hit. The lower beach will be well exposed. 
Once again we will be keeping an eye out for the 
invasive Green crab, Carcinus maenus. It was not 
seen last year. 
 
The Green Cone Project 

The SBS still has Green 
Cones for sale at a low 
cost of $150. For those 
who have not seen one 
during any of our 
demonstrations, please 
visit the Green Cone 
website for full details. 
This Digester will take 
all kitchen scraps, 
including vegetables, 
meat, bones, dairy and bread, and turn it into carbon 

dioxide (not methane as is the case with landfills) 
and water. All you need is well-drained soil and 
good sun exposure. And it rarely requires emptying! 
 
Salmon Spawning Season 2016 

2016 saw moderate returns of Chum but minimal 
Coho. The graph below shows the numbers for the 
Nov-Dec monitoring window. Interestingly enough, 
some very late Coho were observed into the first 
week of January. “Morts” refers to fish carcasses 
found varying distances from the creek edge, some 
as much as 10 metres inland. 

 
New Bridge on Fishladder and Colvin Creek 
Trail 

The maintenance crew for the Park, after installing 
the new bridge over the fish ladder, have now 
replaced the original bridge and decking on the 
Colvin Creek Trail to Triangle Lake. Well done! 
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New Observations Journal at the Fish Ladder 

Many thanks to Peter Bogardus for the beautifully 
constructed box now residing on the fishladder 
bridge. Please enter your comments, observations 
and suggestions during your visits to the Park. 

 

Photo gallery for the past 6 months. 
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https://www.facebook.com/sargeantbay!
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Peter and the newly installed observations 
box at the fish ladder. 

Construction Photos 
Winter wonderland 2017 

Pacific  
White-sided Dolphins 

in the Bay   
(Marie Revoy photo) 


